
Collision – August 24, 2024:
Hire That Crowd!
Collision
Date: August 24, 2024
Location: Utilita Arena, Cardiff, Cardiff, Wales
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Nigel McGuinness

It’s the European debut for the show and that means we should
be in for some good stuff. At the same time, it’s the day
before All In and even though most of the card is set, there
is still a spot to be filled in the four team ladder match for
the Trios Titles. Throw in the final push towards the show and
we could be in for a good one here. Let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Conglomeration vs. Undisputed Kingdom

Tomohiro Ishii is on commentary. Briscoe and Bennett start
things off by trading chops before it’s off to O’Reilly for a
kick to the face. O’Reilly and Strong strike it out with
O’Reilly getting the better of it again, meaning it’s off to
Taven so O’Reilly can beat up two people at once. Cassidy
comes in for the lazy kicks and a double hurricanrana to the
Kingdom, followed by a toss into a tornado DDT to Bennett.

Back up and Bennett’s Hail Mary is blocked but Cassidy gets
sent into the corner to put him in trouble for a change. That
doesn’t last long as Cassidy escapes a sunset flip and hands
it off to Briscoe as everything breaks down. Cassidy dives
onto Strong but Taven dives onto both of them. Bennett moves
the chair to prevent Briscoe’s dive but puts it back so Strong
can slam Briscoe onto it. We take a break and come back with
Briscoe  in  trouble  and  Strong  mocking  the  hands  in  the
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pockets, which draws in an irate (well as irate as he gets)
Cassidy.

Not that it matters as Briscoe gets over for the tag off to
O’Reilly, who gets to wreck the whole team at once again.
Bennett’s leg gets dragon screwed over the ropes and it’s the
Froggy Boy into the lazy elbow for two with Taven making the
save. Everything breaks down again and Bennett Death Valley
Drivers O’Reilly for two.

A Rock Bottom backbreaker gives Strong two on O’Reilly but the
Conglomeration all grab stereo holds. Those are broken up at
the  same  time  and  everyone  is  down  in  a  heap.  Strong
backbreaker O’Reilly but gets caught with Cassidy’s top rope
DDT. NOW Briscoe can get the chair and there’s the big step up
dive onto the pile at ringside. O’Reilly guillotines Taven for
the win at 15:23.

Rating: B+. This was a blast with everyone doing a bunch of
stuff, but O’Reilly was the absolute star. He wrecked the
villains multiple times and felt almost unstoppable, which is
quite the performance. I’m not sure how much of a preview this
was for the Casino Gauntlet, but I had a really good time with
this as they got a lot into and out of the opener. This
doesn’t include Ishii, who didn’t say a word as far as I could
tell. He did however sneer a lot, as is his custom.

Video on the Trios Title situation, which naturally set up a
four team ladder match for the titles, even though the story
had been about three teams and one more is being added for the
sole purpose of putting more people in the match.

Willow Nightingale vs. Harley Cameron

Ishii is still on commentary as Cameron chokes (and screams)
in the corner to start. Nightingale fights out of that and
hits a running shoulder in the corner, followed by some rapid
fire clotheslines. A Russian legsweep gives Cameron two and an
elbow to the face is good for the same. Eat Defeat and a



running knee give Cameron two more and she drives some elbows
into the neck. Nightingale gets fired up and hits a quick Babe
With The Powerbomb for the pin (it’s as sudden as it sounds)
for the pin at 4:11.

Rating: C+. Cameron got to do some stuff here but this was
about getting Nightingale ready for her tag match tomorrow.
There’s nothing wrong with giving her a nice boost like this
and the match didn’t overstay its welcome. I could see Cameron
eventually evolving into a bigger deal, but she’s not there
yet.

Private Party are the official emcees for All In. I have no
idea why that is necessary.

Dustin Rhodes and Sammy Guevara issue an open challenge for
All In. They’re also bringing the Von Erichs and Katsuyori
Shibata. I have no idea why that is necessary.

Jay Lethal vs. Katsuyori Shibata

Both of their usual friends are here too. They fight over arm
control to start and Lethal has to go to the ropes for the
early clean break. Back up and Shibata goes right back to the
arm, only to get taken down for the basement dropkick. Lethal
starts going for the leg but the Figure Four is broken up,
allowing Shibata to go right back to the arm.

We take a break and come back with Lethal putting on a Figure
Four,  sending  Shibata  to  the  ropes  this  time.  The  Lethal
Combination  drops  Shibata  again  but  Hail  To  The  King  is
countered into a quickly broken cross armbreaker. Back up and
Shibata suplexes him for two and it’s time to strike it out.
Shibata grabs the claw (as taught to him by the Von Erichs)
and pulls him into the cross armbreaker for the win at 9:49.

Rating: B-. This is one of those matches was going to work
because of who was involved and that is a nice thing to see.
Lethal is someone else who can be put out there with anyone



for at least a passable match. If you put someone as good as
Shibata in there with him, it wound up being all the better
for a nice TV match.

Post match everyone else gets in and Shibata offers Lethal a
handshake, which he eventually accepts.

Video on Will Osprey vs. MJF.

We go to Create A Pro Wrestling Academy where Kris Statlander
trains Stokely Hathaway, who does surprisingly well.

Stokely Hathaway/Kris Statlander vs. Nina Samuels/Kid Lykos 2

Statlander runs them both over to start and gives Lykos a Babe
With The Powerbomb. Hathaway gets dropped onto Lykos for the
pin at 58 seconds.

Post match Hathaway calls that a preview for tomorrow at All
In.

Ben Mankiewicz narrates a video on Toni Storm vs. Mariah May,
explaining May being something of an understudy who was never
quite accepted. Then May won the Owen Hart Tournament and
attacked Storm, setting up the personal title match.

Hook vs. Big Bill

Chris Jericho and Bryan Keith here with Bill and the fans
don’t  seem  overly  thrilled  with  Hook.  Jericho  even  joins
commentary as Bill throws him out on the corner to take over
fast. Hook gets beaten down into the corner and Bill goes
after the bandaged eye. A big boot sends Hook to the floor and
we take a break. Back with the fans going a bit nuts over
Bill, who grabs a bearhug.

With that broken up, Bill hammers away and the fans start
slapping  the  barricade  so  loudly  that  I  thought  it  was
someone’s music in a run-in. Hook fights up and low bridges
him  to  the  floor  before  hammering  away  in  the  corner.  A



northern lights suplex drops Bill but he grabs a Hook by the
throat (to a MONSTER reaction). That’s broken up but Hook
slaps on Redrum out of the corner for the tap at 10:47.

Rating: C+. The match itself was just kind of there, but this
was ALL about the absolutely incredible reaction to Bill. It
must be one of those things where a wrestler can be over in a
certain place and it would suggest that Bill should move to
Wales  as  soon  as  possible.  That  was  one  of  the  most
ridiculously positive receptions I’ve ever seen and it was a
sight to behold.

Video on Jack Perry vs. Darby Allin for the TNT Title.

We look at the Bryan Danielson/Swerve Strickland showdown from
Dynamite, with Danielson dropping Strickland to end the show.

Ariya Daivari vs. Jeff Jarrett

Karen Jarrett is here with Jeff. The fans sing for Jeff to get
things even more hyped up, meaning the pose off is rather one
sided. Daivari knocks him down and does the Fargo Strut before
hitting a running shoulder. Back up and a hiptoss lets Daivari
strut for the third time but Jarrett sends him hard into the
buckle. Jarrett knocks him to the floor and teases a strut of
his own (BIG pop) and we take a break.

We come back with the fight on the floor and Jarrett sending
him into various hard objects. They do Jarrett’s signature
sleeper exchange sequence until Jarrett rams him into the
corner to break it up. A Russian legsweep gives Jarrett two
and an enziguri sets up the running crotch attack against the
ropes. NOW we get the real strut, with the fans coming to
their feet in a cool moment. The Figure Four is blocked but
Jarrett hits the Stroke for the pin at 9:54.

Rating: C+. This was similar to the previous match as the
wrestling was just ok, but the fans carried this to a much
more entertaining level. The fans were absolutely insane for



Jarrett here and the reaction to the Stroke was great. I’m not
a big Jarrett fan but he clearly loved this, as he did his
basic stuff but the fans were way into it, mainly due to him
being an actual legend. This was a lot of fun.

Video on Hologram.

All In rundown, with the Dustin Rhodes/Sammy Guevara challenge
now a ten man tag, because of course it is.

Lio Rush/Top Flight vs. Pac/Blackpool Combat Club

For the final spot in the four way ladder match for the Trios
Titles at All In. Darius grabs a cravate on Yuta to start but
gets pulled into a quickly broken bow and arrow. Back up and a
dropkick staggers Yuta and it’s off to Pac, who misses a
charge at Dante. Pac gets in his own flips as well so it’s off
to Rush vs. Castagnoli. Rush tries his own Swing, which is
broken up just as quickly and Castagnoli gets triple teamed
down into the corner.

We take a break and come back with Yuta in control on Darius
and knocking Top Flight off the apron. Darius fights up and
hands it back to Dante to pick up the pace, including some
kicks to the head. Rush adds a bottom rope Asai moonsault to
Pac for two back inside as commentary just kind of stops for a
few seconds. Yuta grabs a nasty German suplex on Dante and
Rush kicks Castagnoli in the head. Pac is back up with an
overhead German suplex to Rush but a series of splashes hit
Pac for two. Dante hits a dive but Castagnoli cuts off one
from Rush, setting up the Black Arrow to give Pac the pin at
12:58.

Rating: B. This was another action packed match and that’s all
it needed to be. While I could go for a regular team being in
the ladder match (or the ladder match not having four teams,
or ladders for that matter), I do like getting some of these
people on the show. At least they got there after very fast
paced match as well.



Post match here is Christian Cage, with Mother Wayne, to mock
the Welsh fans’ accents. The distraction lets the Patriarchy
come in with chairs for the beatdown, only for the Bang Bang
Gang to come in and whip out some tables. Then the lights go
out and the House Of Black come in, leaving all nine of the
challengers  to  brawl  while  the  Patriarchy  leaves.  Sweet
goodness that is a lot of people for one ladder match.

Overall Rating: B. The opener and main event were both pretty
great, with the rest of the matches being forgettable….at
least on their own. What mattered here was a white hot crowd,
as they were carrying everything up more than a few levels.
They drew me way into this show and I was more interesting
than I would have been based on what I was getting from what
AEW was doing. Not a great show, but one that was a really
good time to watch.

Results
Conglomeration b. Undisputed Kingdom – Guillotine choke to
Taven
Willow Nightingale b. Harley Cameron – Babe With The Powerbomb
Katsuyori Shibata b. Jay Lethal – Cross armbreaker
Stokely Hathaway/Kris Statlander b. Nina Samuels/Kid Lykos 2 –
Splash to Lykos
Hook b. Big Bill – Redrum
Jeff Jarrett b. Ariya Daivari – Stroke
Pac/Blackpool Combat Club b. Lio Rush/Top Flight – Black Arrow
to Rush

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6


AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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